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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member John Sanders, council member Paul Freeman, council member Steve Kahre and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe. Also present was attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Garry Sierra.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote. 

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote. 

CLERK-TREASURER‘S REPORT:

Lowe: 
IN THE CLERK-TREASURER’S OFFICE
The new town computer is up and running and doing well. All programs have loaded on it ok now with several glitches that have been repaired. The municipal Keystone programs were the most difficult but the Keystone company reps have worked several times on it now to repair glitches in their new programs.
The Retirement allowance was completed and paid out on April 1st as required per our town handbook.
IN THE SEWER UTILITY DEPARTMENT
The 7 sewer liens that I placed on properties in town have now been certified with Vanderburgh county and will be added to the homeowners 2013 property tax bills.

Evansville Water's monthly consumption report has been off the last couple months with the new software upgrade they did. As you recall, they could not send us the same consumption report anymore that they had for the last several years. Therefore we had to hire our own software designers to build a program that would accept the new format that Evansville is now sending. They did and uploads were successful this month. 
IN GENERAL TOWN ITEMS
I have contacted sheriff Eric Williams and Don Waters concerning the conclusion of the SIC marathon. Eric stated "that it went very well. The numbers were low which helped lessen the impact of the change to Saturday. I believe we were able to successfully mitigate the small issues that came up." 

Don Waters stated that "As far as I know the Event went well. The Participants loved it, the sponsors are happy, the volunteers enjoyed themselves. I saved the most important for last the Darmstadt Community.

I have a meeting with the area businesses at 6:30pm on Thursday at the Hornville Tavern. We had a meeting the Tuesday prior to the Southern Indiana Classic and discussed concerns on traffic flow and ways we can minimize the effect of the Marathon on local businesses and farms. I am aware in previous years the locals felt they were victims of the event and we need to find ways to change the over all feeling. We need to make this a Darmstadt event and not an Evansville event held in Darmstadt's community."

My son and I drove the town roads Saturday morning during the Marathon at about 9:30 and most were open. I also attended the marathon festivities at the 4h center and watched runners cross finish line. They did have their annual bierstube and big Budweiser truck was there along with a dj. There were several volunteers and sheriff's deputies at the center. As I told Bob, I did not receive any complaints. My father mentioned that his business down by the Hornville Tavern on Owensville Road took longer to get to with all the detours, but his employees did received police escorts to get to work. I drove the roads afterwards and did not see any trash except for a few hoodies & jackets left behind by runners which were picked up later.

I sent our $1,000 donation to the Center Creek Playground in the 4H Center for it's annual maintenance and upkeep so that it may stay in good condition and available for our town residents.

I also have quite a bit of information concerning the sodapop festival that is next on the agenda, but for right now,

the last thing I have for my report is that we have a church interested in the vacant field off Boonville-New Harmony Road right across from Darmstadt Heights. The actual address is 149 W BNH road owned by the Thackers. The field butts up behind John Sander's backyard east of Jordan Lane. Rose Young from the building commission contacted me a few days ago about it. The prospective church is inquiring about available water & sewer services in that area. It is the 'Family Bible Church' and I'll keep you updated whether they decide to purchase that property.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Sodapop Festival Labor Day weekend 4H Center:
Stobbs stated that Sheriff Eric Williams was supposed to attend tonight to give us an update on the festival but that he did not have enough information yet.
Lowe advised: I contacted Matt Herrman, the promoter of the festival this afternoon after Sheriff Williams let us know he would have an update for tonight. Matt stated...."the project failed to get the needed financing and will NOT be happening this year." 

I had also contacted Cindy at the 4H center and her and Sam Ellison, the board president were unaware it had been cancelled, so I let them know.

Matt stated that they have not cancelled the lease on Labor day weekend at the 4H center as they are producing 3 concert events at the Veterans Memorial Coliseum in Evansville and may be able to use the 4H center to some degree although not the scale originally planned. Matt stated that "they are hoping to establish the Soda Pop brand and therefore attract more investors which will enable them to hit it full scale next year."

I relayed this information to the 4H center and Cindy said this was the same thing this group did last year, they had paid the deposit for that weekend but the festival never did happen. 

So there will be no Sodapop festival this year.
2. Sewer rate petition/litigation against Sewer Department
Stobbs advised that city council had voted unanimously to accept Darmstadt's proposal to reduce our rates.

Lockyear stated that she needs a ratification of the addendum. Freeman made a motion seconded by Sanders to ratify the addendum. Stobbs noted that Darmstadt has absorbed several rate hikes over the last several years that have not been passed onto our residents and this will ensure that we will not have any increases in sewer rates for several more years.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Possible repaving of Saint Joseph Ave
Lowe noted that we have about $118k maximum that would be able to spend on paving this year. Stobbs noted that there were indeed areas that needed paving on Saint Joseph Ave along with Boonville-New Harmony road. Stobbs also mentioned a culvert that needed corrected.
2. Superintendent’s Report 

Sierra stated that the new rail system units costs more than units we have purchased in the past and cost more than we are charging new homeowners. So we need to revisit those costs. Stobbs and Kahre advised they would contact Tim Bertram about that. 

3. Board member’s comments 

Sanders asked if the pot hole could be repaired in front of Bauerhaus. Sierra noted that he will be getting cold mix soon to repair those pot holes.

Freeman recommended that perhaps we should write an ordinance to enforce our rules for road closures and visit the option of not allowing the marathon in the Town of Darmstadt.

Stobbs added that he attended the meeting at Hornville Tavern the week before the marathon and that it was suggested by people in attendance that they hold the marathon somewhere else.  

Stobbs agreed with Freeman that we need to have a more preemptive position.

Stobbs asked Lockyear if she had the postmaster resolution.  Lockyear didn’t have it tonight but will have it next month.

Stobbs advised that there are several recycle days coming up sponsored by the Solid Waste Management District Board.  Lowe will post the upcoming events on our town website and face book pages.

4. Attorney’s comments 

No further attorney comments

4. Resident’s comments 

Crystal Kahre added that the Scott Fire Department had to provide fire and ambulance services for the SIC marathon at no charge.  

A Wexler rep explained that he could start a base GIS mapping system for us for almost nothing.  He stated he would like to keep in contact with Darmstadt to provide services.

The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


